
 

 

 

  

Town of Cupar May 2018 Newsletter 

Cupar Meetings 

May 8 ï Cupar Fire Meeting 

 7:30 pm 

 

May 22 ï Council Meeting 

 7:00 pm 

 

The Cupar Museum will be 

having their annual meeting 

at the museum May 9 at 

10:00am.  

All members and anyone 

else interested is invited to 

attend.  

We look forward to the 

community's imput and to 

share some of our 

upcoming plans.  

Hope to see you there.  

Elaine Pain (secretary) 

 

If you would like to see your 

meeting advertised here 

please contact the Cupar 

Town Office @ 306-723-

4324 

 

SVFFA Zone 4 Fire Fighter of the Year 2018 
On behalf of the Cupar Fire Department we would like to share the achievement of one of our 

members, Mike Pearce. 

Mike Pearce has 9 years of dedicated service with the Cupar Fire Department. During this time 

Mike has demonstrated his dedication to the Fire Department as well to community. When the 

community is banding together for a cause Mike is always front and centre offering advise and 

working hard to make the event a success. The playground committee fund raising for 

improvements to the playground and Pool, being an assistant coach with the Cupar Canucks Sr. 

Menôs Hockey team, and giving his time where needed. Anything that improves the community for 

all the residents Mike is involved. With that said itôs an honour that Deputy Chief Mills and I have 

been given the opportunity to present Firefighter Mike Pearce with the SVFFA Zone 4 Firefighter 

of the year award for 2018. Congratulations Mike, itôs a honour to stand beside you. 

The requirements for this award are, attendance to meetings, training and fire calls. Be in good 

standing with the Department and community. Volunteer outside of fire department activities. With 

41 departments in Zone 4 this is not a easy task obtaining this award. 

Chris McLeod 

Fire Chief  

Cupar Fire Department 

 

 

 

Q. What does CHAOS stand for? 

A. The Chiefs Have Arrived On Scene.  

SVFFA Zone 4 Fire 
Fighter of the Year 

Award 2018  

ï Mike Pearce 

Pictured with Deputy Chief David 

Mills (left) and Fire Chief Chris 

McLeod (right) 

May 2018 

 



 

 

 



 

 

  



 

 

 

 

  

St. Paul Lutheran 

Church  

Diane Dennis 

      Spring has finally 

arrived, and so we are 

getting ready to celebrate 

the special events in our 

congregation.  Our Sewing 

Circle has wound up with 

many blankets made.  One 

will be donated to Camp 

Lutherlandôs fundraiser 

dinners for silent auction.  

Thanks to all for 

participating this winter and 

for the donations of 

material. 

      Confirmation Day will 

take place Sunday,  May 6 

@ 9 am Worship Service 

with Holy Communion 

celebrated that day instead 

of May 13.  Five young 

people will profess their 

faith.  We look forward to 

sharing this joy with their 

families. The ladies will 

meet Monday, May 14 @ 

7:30 for Bible study and a 

meeting 

COMMUNITY 

GARAGE SALE 

The 
Community 

Garage Sale 
will be 

Saturday,  

June 9th!!!!   

No registration 
or fees 

required!!! 

 

Transfer Site 

The Cupar Transfer 

Site is scheduled to 

open May long 

weekend but this is 

still TBD and subject 

to change.  Please 

stay tuned or watch 

for posters for dates 

and times for 

operation. 

 

Grass 

clippings/Leaves will 

be picked up if left 

on the curb in 

BIODEGRADABLE 

Bags ONLY.  They 

are available at the 

Town Office  

$1.00 for 2 bags 

 

 

 

 

.   

Our ñSoup, Sandwich, Bake 

Sale Lunchò will take place 

Saturday, May 26 from 11 

am to 1 pm.  Take out and 

delivery is available, as well 

as chairlift access to 

basement.  Cost is $7/adult, 

$4/child under 5 years.  This 

is our ñfundraiserò for 

charitable projects in Regina 

and around the world.  All 

are invited to attend. 

      If you have a child 8-13 

years, check out the Camp 

Lutherland website (Fort 

QuôAppelle) to register your 

child for camp for a week in 

July.  More details to arrive 

at our church soon. 

Worship services are the 1st, 

3rd, 5th Sunday of the 

month @ 9 am; 2nd and 4th 

Sunday of the month @ 11 

am.  Call the church office 

for any inquiries 306-723-

4899.   

All are welcome to attend. 

ANNEXING  

Pursuant to The 

Municipalities Act, public 

notice is hereby given that 

the Town of Cupar intends 

to restructure by adding 24 

lots from the RM of Cupar 

No. 218 to the Town of 

Cupar. 

A public meeting will be 

held on May 7, 2018 at the 

Cupar Town Office, 116 

Stanley St, Cupar, SK, to 

discuss the proposal.   

Any persons who wish to 

object to the proposed 

restructuring may file a 

written abjection, stating 

clearly their reason for their 

opposition, with the 

Administrator of the Town 

of Cupar. 

Wanda McLeod 

Administrator for the Town 

of Cupar 

April 13, 2018 

 

 

Earl Grey Vet 
Clinic in Cupar 

May 3rd from 6:00 pm to 7:30 

pm at the Cupar Fire Hall. 

Mark your calendars!!!!!!!! 



 

 

Librar 

  

Cupar Public Library  D i a n e  De n n i s  

Library 

Kids, soon school will 

be over and what will 

you do?  Come visit 

us at the library to 

take out a book and 

sign up for our 

Summer Reading 

Program.  All 

participants from 3-16 

years who sign up, 

read, and return their 

logbook receive a $5 

gift certificate to High 

Plains Restaurant.  

This program will 

start in June-August.  

Look out for more 

details. 

Parents of newborns 

are invited to stop by 

the library for a free 

baby book gift.  

Library cards are free 

to anyone over 5 

years of age.  We 

have a computer for 

public use.  Our open 

hours are 

WEDNESDAYS and 

FRIDAYS from 

10:30-5 ï contact us 

at 306-723-4749, visit 

us at 219 Stanley St. 

(Legion Hall); email 

cupar@parkland.lib.s

k.ca; or like us on 

Facebook ñCupar 

Library, 

Saskatchewanò.  

Next board meeting 

is Wed May 16@6;30 

pm.  Interested 
persons are welcome 

to attend. 

Forty-seven people attended our 

50th anniversary celebrations!  

They were treated to speeches 

from Parkland Director Helen 

McCutcheon, Mayor Steve Boha, 

MLA Glen Hart, and chairperson 

Diane Dennis.  Former Board 

member Ian Payne came, and 

presented us with a couple of his 

published books.  A light luncheon 

and anniversary cake were served, 

and commemorative pens were 

given out, and well as promotional 

items from Parkland for children.  A 

photo display will stay up for awhile, 

featuring our events from the past 50 

years!  Thanks to all our patrons and 

visiting dignitaries for supporting us, 

as well thanks to our board members 

for their work. We look forward to Vera 

Rakai and her family to spruce up our 

flower planters.  Thank you for sharing 

your talent and treasures with us and 

the community! Silvia will be 

presenting ñSpanish tapasò night, 

Friday, June 1 @ 6 pm.  Call her to 

reserve your seat for this special meal 

(no presentation)ï only 40 seats will 

be saved at a cost of $15.  This is 

hosted by the Cupar Library Board.  

See the poster for more info 

Hope to see you there.  We are 

planning 2 more exotic food nights 

this year! We are looking into 

purchasing more medical/health 

resource books from the Maddin 

grant.  Because of the recent 

accidents among teens in our 

province, we will be looking into 

trauma, PTSD, and grief books.  If 

you have a specific topic you like, 

please let us know so we can order 

it. We have a bingo machine/cards 

for $5/day rental for a function, as 

well as a sandwich board $5/day 

rental.  See our librarian for rental 

bookings. 

Basic Computer Lessons 

Learn the 

basics about 

Computers 

Sign up 

At the 

Library 

306-723-4749 

 
 

 



 

 

 

  

Cupar And District Heritage Museum 
 

Student Summer Job: 

Deadline for application with resume June 1, 2018.  

 

Mail to: 

Cupar Museum  

Box 164 

Cupar, SK 

S0G0Y0 

Any questions contact : 

 

Wes Bailey (chairperson) 306-723-4253 or 

Elaine Pain (secretary) 306-723-4263 

 

Duration: 8 weeks beginning July 1, 2018 

30 hours per week Wednesday to Sunday. 

 

Pay: Minimum wage 

Student must be minimum of 15 years of age. 



 

 

 

Interestingéé  PLOGGING!! 
Submitted by Linda Adam 

I read about an interesting concept that originated in one of the 

Scandinavian countries called ñploggingò.  

It began with a small group of joggers & runners.  Along their paths 

they noticed wrapping papers and other garbage which to them was 

rather insightly.  Together they agreed to become proactive and 

equipped themselves with small garbage bags and gloves.  They then 

began to complete their walks and jogs.  Along the way they stooped 

to pick up garbage and continue on getting ever more exercise while 

running/jogging and bending and stretching.   

This idea of plogging has been catching on world-wide.  Wouldnôt it be 

great if we, as citizens of our town, joined that movement. 

Plogging has itôs merits in a cleaner town and acquiring more exercise. 

Letôs all become Ploggers as we plog along. 

BBQ Season is 
here!!!! !  

 

Motherôs Day is 
coming!!!! !  

 

Town of Cupar       May 2018 

 

5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ aŀȅ моth!!!!!!!!!!  

 

FUN FACTS!! 

1. 29th of May is officially “Put a Pillow on your Fridge Day”!! 

2. Human Saliva has a boiling point three times that of regular 

water. 

3. You cannot snore and dream at the same time. 

4. A baby Octopus is about the size of a flea when it is born. 

5. In England, in the 1880’s, “Pants” was considered a dirt word. 

6. Panphobia is the fear of everything….. which a pretty unlucky 

phobia to have. 

7. An apple, potato and onion all taste the same if you eat them 

with your nose plugged. 

8. Squirrels forget where they hide about half of their nuts. 

9. The inventor of the waffle iron did not like waffles. 

10. In 1895 Hamshire police handed out the first ever speeding 

ticket, fining a man for doing 6 mph!!!! 

 

 

Town of Cupar 
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